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Board Meeting

Wednesday 7th July 2015

Abbreviated Minutes
Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                    Vice-Chairman

                      J Moore

                      A Donald

                      A Lowe 

                      R Cooke

                      L Gwyther

Also J Halfpenny the Landlord of the Poppy and Pint.

Our Vice-Chairman C Harris sent apologies, saying that he may be late.

As J Halfpenny was a little late, it was decided to crack on with the meeting and pause when he arrived. 

J Moore reported on what she had done since the last meeting:

· Delivered documents and payment to Longleys, whilst there queried regarding any way to lower our tax bill, the reply was the only way was to employ a workforce!.

· Collected Documents and Corporation Tax Bill of £978.60 from Longleys.

· Asked for cheque to be signed for Corporation Tax

· Scanned the accounts, so ready to print for AGM, and put accounts away.

· Did Minutes and sent to Board

· Copied letters to the Bowls Club, to attach to minutes

· Taken J May gift for which she was very thankful.

· J Moore stated that her Honorarium payment was late, and could she ask for a raise. On being asked by how much she said perhaps £10.00. This was approved, proposed by Alan Lowe and seconded by Ralph Cooke. She also stated that the float needed to be topped up and so a cheque for £110.00 plus £100.00 float making £210.00 was written.

It was now that J Halfpenny arrived, and the meeting was paused to interface with him.

Our Chairman welcomed James Halfpenny saying that we wanted to ask him to come to all our meetings, as he is a key player in all we do, and if not we can catch up via J Moore, and he handed over. 

J Halfpenny stated that he would like to attend the meetings; he went on to ask if there were any opinions on the wall and gate etc. 

A Donald stated that she had heard from one person that the glass panels were too high and that now, when outside, you have to stand to see either the Bowls or Tennis. J Halfpenny stated that he had had a few complaints regarding this, as people in wheelchairs, or sitting eating were unable to see.

L Gwyther asked if it was totally finished. 

J Moore stated that the noise was considerably less now, when she approached the Poppy from Gertrude Road. J Halfpenny said that he had tested it too and it is a lot better.

A Donald asked if the Poppy would now be able to get a late licence. J Halfpenny said that on the back of the alterations, customers were now able to stay in the outside seating area until 11.30pm, and that the later alcohol licence will be addressed in a year

J Halfpenny said that the Council had received a complaint regarding the noise of the extractor units, when, at that time they had not in fact been in use. He continued saying that the Council had not yet been to see them working and may want them to be screened.

A Donald asked where in the Poppy is it air-conditioned, J Halfpenny stated that it was air conditioned all over. 

A Donald asked if trade was still good and was told that it was up by 5% on last year.

It was then at 8.30pm that J Halfpenny left, after being thanked by our Chairman P Morris.

Then our meeting reconvened.

· Delivered Share Certificate 

· Hand delivered letter of receipt of rent to T Middleton.

· Emailed J Halfpenny asking if he would attend this meeting

· The matter of the Bowls lease was tabled, and discussed. The Lease runs out on the 5th of August 2015. A side letter was sent dated 19th March 2015 for approval, before the Lease is to be prepared and signed, and as yet no reply has been received. (A few ideas were bandied around the table as what use the Bowling Green could be put too!) And it was decided to send a stern email to Tony Middleton regarding this. 

· Amended records as letter of change of address had arrived

· An email with our attached insurance documents had been received it was printed out and filed.

· The bank statement was produced 

Our Vice-Chairman C Harris arrived at 8.50pm, and apologised for his lateness. Our Chairman P Morris gave him a quick run through of what has occurred so far.

J Moore asked if the board would consider sending out a yearly Newsletter instead of having an AGM, considering that the board are not getting any younger. Our Chairman Phill Morris strongly stated that he wanted to continue with the AGM as the RSSC Ltd wanted to continue to be looked upon as open and honest. Also, some of our Shareholders may think that there was something “dodgy” going on if the AGM was stopped. All agreed. 

This bought up the discussion of needing new younger people on the board. After discussion it was decided to ask G Sheerin if he would care to join us. 

· copies of two types of flyer to send to our Shareholders this year were shown, and one was approved
· J Moore asked A Donald if she could be on the door. She agreed.

· J Moore asked how many copies of accounts to have available. It was decided 10. She then asked if she should ask the accountant to attend again, this was agreed.

· Jane Moore asked if we are going to pay out a dividend. This was thoroughly discussed, regarding how much to pay out, how to pay it out, and whether we would be in need of monies in the future, as our income is £3,000, but outgoings include tax of £1,000, bills of over £700 leaving little for contingency. It was unanimously decided to wait.

The date of the next Board meeting will be the 14th of October 2015, unless one is needed earlier.

At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 9.13 pm.


